
Central High School Alumni Association 

Minutes of Meeting of December 14, 2021 

Zoom Meeting 
 

 Meeting was called to order by Treasurer Jayne O’Brien at 5:32pm. 

In attendance were: Sal Masiello, Jayne O’Brien, Paul Dolan, G. Gail Davis, Steve 

Bianchi, Deb Bush, Elaine Whited, Lyle Perra, Anna Marie Richmond, Gene Richmond 

and Diane Lana . 

 Secretary Report: 

The minutes of the November 9th meeting were read and approved  

on a motion by Jayne O’Brien, seconded by Gene Richmond. 

 Treasurer’s Report: 

Treasurer Jayne O’Brien noted the following. The General Fund had a beginning 

balance of $146.36 with expenses of $1.21 (food drive) leaving a balance of 

$145.15.  The Grant Fund had a beginning balance of $3,911.84, with no activity, 

leaving a balance of $3,911.84. The Scholarship Fund had a beginning balance of 

$13,395.89, with deposits of $3,777.60, leaving an ending balance of $17,173.49. 

The Athletic Hall of Fame began with a balance of $8,026.42 with expenses of 

$15.75 (certificate mailings), deposits of $25.00 (donation) leaving a balance of 

$8,035.67.  The Food drive had a beginning balance of $23.79, with deposits of 

$575.00 and expenses of $598.79.  Twelve $50.00 Price Rite Gift Cards were 

purchased and delivered to CHS. The Washington Trust Account balance to date is 

$29,266.15.  The report was accepted on a motion by Anne Marie Richmond, 

seconded by Paul Dolan. 

 

 Hall of Fame Committee Update:  

Chairman Steve Bianchi noted that he will be having a meeting after the first of 

the year.  He noted that he wishes to meet together with his committee as well as 

the Events and Communications committees at that time.  He also reported that he 

has had no further communications regarding the hanging of the HOF plaques at 

CHS. 

 

 Communications Committee: 

Chairwoman Elaine Whited noted a meeting was held with six members in 

attendance.  An annual notice of meetings will be forthcoming and Elaine with 

coordinate with Sal Masiello to send out to the membership.  She noted that the 

All Class Reunion venue is top priority.  Other 2022 events are still to be 

determined.  The Centralite should be sent out in 7 to 10 days.  It will contain 

stories about Mary Kay Harris, Renee Walker and of review of the HOF banquet. 



With regards to the website, additional research is required.  Elaine noted that 

the scholarship drive will be listed on Facebook within the next few days.   

 

 Events Committee:  

Chairwoman Ann Marie Richmond reported during their committee meeting, Deb 

Cockfield and Elaine Whited reported on possible venues for the Gala to be held on 

March 26th, 2022.  The venues being looked at include the Crown Plaza, Kirkbrea CC 

and Skyline.  The forerunner at this time is the Crown Plaza which offered us a 

reduced rate.  The Skyline was probably discounted as there would be problems 

with the parking which must be valet parking. 

 

 Open Discussion: 

A question was raised regarding a second Central Alumni Group.  It was brought out 

that the group is strictly a Facebook page group and has no officers, by-laws etc. 

A formal wishing of holiday cheer was stated by all in attendance. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:59pm on a motion by Sal Masiello, seconded by 

Paul Dolan 


